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Sent from my iPhone
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From: Sen Roblan <Sen.ArnieRoblan@oregonlegislature.gov>
Date: April 30, 2019 at 3:39:45 PM PDT

To: Gezelter Lisa <Lisa.Gezelter@oregonlegislature.gov>
Subject: FW: concerning HB3427 business sales tax

Rosie Shatkin

Legislative Policy Advisor

Sen. Arnie Roblan, SD 5
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From: Tom Johns <tjohns@territorialseed.com> 


Sent: Tuesday, April 30, 2019 3:20 PM


To: Sen Roblan <Sen.ArnieRoblan@oregonlegislature.gov>


Subject: concerning HB3427 business sales tax









 



From:



 



Tom Johns



President



Territorial Seed Company



Cottage Grove, OR



 



Thanks for listening!



 



 



 

















Dear Senator Roblan:



This is Tom Johns, my wife Julie I own and operate our family business, Territorial Seed Company here in Cottage Grove. It is with great urgency that I write you today, to ask that you stand up and vote NO on HB3427, the gross receipts business sales tax.



It makes no sense to tax a business on gross revenue.  Gross revenue is simply dollars that are brought in; not taking into account the expenses it takes to operate the business.  

To illustrate, our business is primarily a mail order catalog and on-line sales company.  Since 1985 we have grown our company by investing into advertising, typically renting mailing lists from companies like Organic Gardening and Mother Earth News, sending our catalogs to their subscribers, enticing them to buy our seed and become part of our customer file. Territorial wasn’t profitable in our early years because we did not yet have our own customer file base large enough to count on for repeat sales.   When you send out catalogs to rented lists it’s called prospecting.  It prospecting because for every 100 catalogs you send out you are hoping for 2-3 buyers!  Sounds crazy I know, but that’s the way it works. In the direct to consumer business like mail order, it’s normal and customary to lose money or break even on the huge investment to design, print, and mail hundreds of thousands or even millions of catalogs.  But that’s what is required to slowly build your own profitable base of customers.  

If you have done everything else right by providing a high quality product with good customer service; one time buyers become loyal repeat buyers who will respond to your next catalog at a much higher rate than prospects.

The problem is even the most loyal gardeners don’t always stay customers.  They die, move, become tired and take a world cruise, whatever. This I call customers falling out the bottom of the ‘bag’ of customers.  So, in order to have a healthy growing company you strive to put more new customers in the top of the bag than fall out the bottom.  

Today it’s increasingly difficult and more expensive to maintain our buyer file.

Postage costs and paper costs are huge, not to mention all the new State of Oregon mandates that have become stifling to businesses.  My competition is other seed companies across the country.  Most are in states that do not have the minimum wage and family leave requirements we do here.  My cost to put seed in packets is more than theirs and I cannot just charge additional for the seed.  

In short, Territorial spends hundreds of thousands of dollars in advertising to bring in new customers, the gross income revenue that generates we simply don’t not make money on. Now the State of Oregon wants me to pay a gross receipts tax on that gross income that it takes to power the company forward- this is a tragedy.  If a gross receipts tax existed in the 1980’s or 90’s Territorial Seed Company may not be here today.  If this bill passes, all sorts of potential Oregon businesses like Territorial will not be there in the future. 

For Julie and I and our kids that are now in the family business, we will have much to decide if bills like HB3427 and HB2020 pass. If Oregon must do what it has to for its insatiable desire to fund PERS rather than face the problem head on, our family business must do the same as sad as that makes me.  From the business recruitment letters I have been receiving from Idaho, I can’t help but notice they have a balanced budget, and business friendly incentives.

  






